
-----Original Message----- 
From: Barbara Hall  
Sent: 16 December 2021 12:34 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: The Broadway, 266 Muswell Hill Broadway, N10 
 
I am writing to object vehemently to the application by The Broadway restaurant for an extension to 
their existing licence both regarding the times of opening and the times that alcohol is sold. 
 
This is a blatant attempt by the owners to change the venue from ‘a restaurant’ into a bar/nightclub.  
I cannot believe that Haringey are even considering this application given previous applications and 
hearings that we, as residents of  Muswell Hill, have attended over the past 4 years regarding this 
venue and The Socialite Bar/Venue 10. 
 
I cannot stress enough that the recent change in the area from mostly business to residential is the 
very first criteria that the Licensing team should be considering.  Our building (including the 
Penthouse apartments) comprises 47 residential properties, The Pinnacle over the road must be 
almost the same number.   These are filled with both families with small children and elderly 
residents who value their sleep and safety at night. 
 
The track record of these two establishments has been appalling with total lack of management of 
the clientele, which clearly come to cause as much disturbance as possible: shouting obscenities, 
urinating and defecating in our planted area at the front of the building and down the side street, 
parking on the pavement in front of our building, fighting and using deadly weapons such as knives 
and guns.   As far as I am aware, there have been no fatalities since these premises licensing hours 
were curbed. 
 
When we first moved into the building both The Pinnacle and [redacted] had to employ security 
patrols at the weekends to keep the residents safe.  If we have to do the same again, then we will be 
seeking financial compensation from Haringey for the infringement of our personal freedom. 
 
Please be very careful to take these matters into consideration and refuse this application. 
 
Barbara Hall 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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